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Reception and Year 1 Production: ‘We can spell Christmas’ Ticket Sales 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

Reception and Year 1 are currently preparing for their performances of ‘We can spell Christmas’ that will be 

taking place on Tuesday 10th December at 10am, Thursday 12th December at 10am and 2pm.   

Tickets are now available for the performances at a price of £2.00 per ticket.  Would you please indicate on 

the attached slip which performance you would like to attend and return to the school office. Payment will 

be online through your child SchoolMoney account or by debit or credit card through the school office.  

Online payments can be made up until Friday 6th December.  Tickets will only be sent home once 

payment and a completed slip have been received. 

We are only able to offer a maximum of 3 tickets per child and there will not be an opportunity to purchase 

any additional tickets.   

The whole school community, including Nursery, will watch the performance during the school day.  

 

Family Friendly Performance – Thursday 12th December at 2pm 

 

To enable families with younger children to attend, the Thursday afternoon performance will be a family 

friendly performance. For this performance only, pre-school and younger children can attend however we 

do ask that if your child becomes unsettled you take them out of the room until they calm down so that the 

performance can continue without disruption as the Reception and Year 1 children have worked hard to 

create their play.  Younger children do not need to pay for a seat and do not count in your allocation of 3 

tickets, however we do need to know how many will be attending for our fire risk assessments.  Please note 

that all buggies/pushchairs must be left outside due to lack of room.   

 

We would like to thank you for your support and we know that the children will enjoy performing to you. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mrs Cross 

Phase 1 Leader 
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Child’s Name……………………………………………………  Class………………………. 
 
Please indicate in the box provided how many tickets are required (Maximum of 3 per child) 
 
Tuesday 10th December at 10am 
 
Thursday 12th December at 10am  
 
Thursday 12th December at 2pm (Family Friendly)     
 
I will be bringing               younger children for the Family Friendly performance  
 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 

 


